ROBERT G. CASSILLY

Legislative District 34

Harford County

Judicial Proceedings Committee

Joint Committee on Administrative, Executive, and Legislative Review

Joint Committee on Federal Relations



THE SENATE OF MARYLAND ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401

Annapolis Office

James Senate Office Building
11 Bladen Street, Room 401

Annapolis, Maryland 21401
410-841-3158 · 301-858-3158
800-492-7122 Ext. 3158

Bob.Cassilly@senate.state.md.us

District Office 1015 South Main Street Bel Air, Maryland 21014 443-502-0583

February 14, 2020

RE: Senate Bill 599 - Sheriff of Harford County - Salary

Dear Committee Members:

I request your support for SB 599. This bill changes the salary for the Sheriff of Harford County to be equal to the salary of a Department of State Police Lieutenant Colonel at the highest available step. Any changes to the State Department's pay plan during the Sheriff's term will not go into effect until the next following term of office. Harford County is currently tied with Charles County for the largest Sheriff's office with 600-650 employees. Despite being tied with Charles County, the Harford County Sheriff is 6th on the pay scale. The Harford County Sheriff is in charge of the Sheriff's Office, the Detention Center, and the Courts but yet is payed less than County Police Chiefs. The purpose of this bill is to simply bring the Harford County Sheriff up to the appropriate salary.

Sincerely,

Senator Bob Cassilly